
DECEMBER 17, 2013 ZONING HEARING 
“OTHER BUSINESS” 
COMMISSION DISTRICT 3 
 
ITEM # 1 
 
PURPOSE 
 
To consider a site plan amendment for Jason Williams regarding application SLUP-22 of 
1996 (McArthur Concrete Products), for property located on the west side of New 
McEver Road and on the north side of Toonigh Road, in Land Lot 50 of the 20th District. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The subject property was approved March 17, 1998 for a concrete plant as a result of a 
court order relating to the original denial of this application in 1996. As part of the 1998 
action, the concrete plant was approved subject to the site plan dated April 5, 1995, which 
is attached for review. The applicant would like to use the property for their concrete 
plant, but cannot since the current site plan has minor deviations from the approved 1998 
site plan. These deviations appear to have been here for 7-12 years without adversely 
affecting adjacent or nearby properties. The deviations include 1) slightly different 
building locations and sizes, 2) bulk material storage locations are now shown, 3) the 
detention pond area has been expanded, and 4) the second access drive onto Toonigh 
Road is now shown, and the access road onto New McEver Road has been closed. The 
required Virginia Pines were planted along New McEver Road, and there is not any 
access shown to New McEver Road. If approved, all previous stipulations would remain 
in effect. 
 
FUNDING 
 
N/A 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Board of Commissioners conduct a Public Hearing and consider the proposed site 
plan amendment. 
 
STAFF COMMENTS 
 
Stormwater Management: Subject to the requirements of Georgia NPDES General Permit 
for Stormwater Discharges Associated with Industrial Activity.  Provide copy of Notice of 
Intent and current Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan to Stormwater Management Division 
prior to operation. 

ATTACHMENTS 
 
Other Business application and stipulations. 
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